3/15/2016 Phone Log- RO2981 Red Hanger Kleaners, 6235-6239 College Ave., Oakland
Duration: Approximately 40 minutes

Received a phone call from Paul King regarding his submittal of a work plan for collection of a number of
soil gas and GGW samples and the installation of vapor extraction wells. He said the work plan will also
propose collection of a lessor number of soil samples. | requested he provide me with a table that
would include a column for media sampled and the rationale for the location of the bores. Mr. King also
said the property owner was in a rush to implement a soil vapor extraction system.

Mr. King said they has moved away from performing any off-site sampling. He presented a several
models that addressed potential off-site PCE sources and how his proposed investigation could identify
these sources without performing offsite investigations. Mr. King said this would eliminate the
encumbrances imposed for offsite access.

Mr. King said the installation of vapor extraction wells would include a horizontal perforated pipe along
a section of the sanitary sewer to address potential impacts along the sewer. This idea has been
discussed previously.

As described by Mr. King, the work plan was far ranging. It was unclear if the work plan was solely for an
investigation or would a pilot test for vapor extraction.

Keith Nowell



